BRIGHTON & HOVE CITY COUNCIL

TOURISM, EQUALITIES, COMMUNITIES & CULTURE COMMITTEE

4.00pm 7 MAY 2020

VIRTUAL MEETING - SKYPE

DECISION LIST

Part One

69 ADOPTION OF BRIGHTON & HOVE COMMUNITY INFRASTRUCTURE LEVY CHARGING SCHEDULE

Contact Officer: Sandra Rogers Tel: 01273 292502

Ward Affected: All Wards

RESOLVED: That committee:

- Noted the receipt of the CIL Examination Inspector's Final Report recommending approval for the Brighton & Hove CIL Charging Schedule is approved.
- 2. Recommended that the CIL Charging Schedule was referred to Full Council for formal adoption.
- 3. Recommended that the constitutional changes required to administer CIL and other developer contributions as set out in section 4 and Appendix 3 of this report be referred to Full Council for approval.

70 COMMUNITY SAFETY AND CRIME REDUCTION STRATEGY 2020-2023

Contact Officer: Jo Player Tel: 01273 292488

Ward Affected: All Wards

RESOLVED: That committee:

- 1. Recommended to Full Council that it adopted the Community Safety and Crime Reduction Strategy 2020-2023 attached at Appendix 2.
- 2. Noted this Strategy was developed prior to Covid19, and therefore asked that officers discuss with the partners to this strategy how together we can respond to the impact of Covid19 on community safety, crime and policing, in areas such as;
 - changes in domestic violence reporting and incidences during

'lockdown,' and the changing nature of support that may need to be provided

- reports indicating increased incidences of abusive behaviour directed at essential workers, and support available
- concerns regarding enforcement in the community, support for officers and the consistent application of government guidance

and requested that officers reported back to this committee on the work going on in this area.

- 3. Authorised officers to prepare an addendum or briefing note in advance of Full Council to outline the implications of the ongoing Corona Virus crisis on the strategy.
- 4. Requested an Officer report on the specific issue of anti-social behaviour on Hove seafront for the next meeting of this committee. The report would detail, but not be limited to, vandalism of beach huts and other seafront structure and by-law contraventions.

71 BRUNSWICK SQUARE & TERRACE REPAINTING 2020

Contact Officer: Nicola Hurley Tel: 01273 292114

Ward Affected: Brunswick & Adelaide

RESOLVED: That committee:

- Agreed that, due to restrictions being placed on labour, access to materials (all consequences of the current Covid-19 outbreak), and the requirement to undertake the works during clement periods of weather the timescale to complete the current repainting requirement is extended by 12 months to 31st December 2021.
- 2. Agreed to defer the deadline for subsequent quinquennial repainting requirements specified under the Act to 31st December 2026, 31st December 2031 and so forth.

72 PRIDE 2021

Contact Officer: Jo Player Tel: 01273 292488

Ward Affected: All Wards

RESOLVED: That committee:

- 1. Agreed in principle to Pride CIC running the event for a further year in 2021. (Subject to consideration of the financial implications at committee in June).
- 2. Noted that a report would be presented to committee on June 2020

- covering proposals for the operation and development of Pride from 2021.
- 3. Note that the above June report set out the estimated costs to the Council of supporting the event in 2021, and in recognition of the significant financial losses likely to affect all council community events and community and voluntary services following the Covid 19 crisis that such a report would also:
 - (i) Make clear the council's continued commitment to the LGBTQIA+ community and the annual Pride event, with acknowledgement given to the work of Pride CIC, costs absorbed by both the council and event organisers
 - (ii) Detail the significant revenue allocated to the Rainbow Fund, and which was subsequently given to smaller LGBT+ organisations and HIV projects across the city
 - (iii) Explore how the Council could continue to support Pride while recovering any necessary costs, to ensure the event could continue in challenging times
- Continue to explore ways in which diversity and inclusion could still be celebrated through positive communications, in collaboration with LGBTQIA+ organisations in the city in light of the cancellation of Pride 2020.